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Chairman’s Report

It could be that they consider we can
function perfectly well without them,
but by June 2016 all Natural England
north east Local Access Forum support,
including Officer time was withdrawn
from LAFs. A few weeks later I was
invited to meet the CE of Natural Eng-
land, James Cross, when he opened the
section of the England Coast Path be-
tween North Yorkshire and Teesside on
21st July 2016. I was unable to attend,
but the TVLAF was represented by
Chris Scaife— it was a good day for
access in the north east.

There has been some very positive de-
velopments on Teesside over the last
year; Officers from across the five Local
Authorities of Hartlepool, Darlington,
Middlesbrough, Stockton on Tees and
Redcar & Cleveland as part of the
Combined Authority were successful at
drawing down sustainable transport
funding that will impact on cycling and
walking across Teesside for years.

The Borough Councils of Stockton on
Tees, Middlesbrough, Hartlepool and
Darlington all continued to work
through their Local Plans and the vol-
unteers were consulted at every step.

After a period of inactivity the Tees
Valley Local Nature Partnership was re
-launched, with a revised brief. Whilst
voluntary groups have not been in-
cluded in the makeup of the LNP, we
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are kept up-to-date with developments.
Regionally there had only been one
meeting of the Regional Chairs and
Vice Chairs following the removal of
support by Natural England, and it was
clear we all share common interests,
however a meeting for May 2017 is in
the pipeline.

Nationally, we commented on the na-
tional Walking and Cycling Strategy as
proposed by the DfT and also on the
national Rural Tourism Survey.

This year saw the retirement of two
influential contributors. Malcolm
Thompson from Darlington Borough
Council worked hard to improve access
both as a volunteer and as an Officer
and his retirement leaves a big hole in
the expertise available to the volun-
teers. Another key member, Deborah
Jefferson retired in March 2017. Deb-
orah managed Hartlepool Borough
Council’s Nature
also a keen member of the Forum and
Chair of the Friends Group. Her infec-
tious enthusiasm and much-loved work
with volunteer groups has made an
enormous contribution to local public
access in Hartlepool.

I would like to close by thanking the
Officers and Members for their contin-
ued and valuabl e
busy year!

Yvonne Ramage

Chair
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Local school children assisting
James Cross CEO Natural England
open the ECP in

Middlesbrough

Chris Scaife and Rob Brown indicat-
ing the signage!

Malcolm Thompson
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